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MICKLETON PRIMARY SCHOOL

Broadmarston Lane, Mickleton, Chipping Campden, Gloucestershire, GL55 6SJ
Telephone / Fax: 01386 438393
email:.admin@mickleton.gloucs.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs Sally Geary BSc (Hons) PGCE NPQH
www.mickleton.gloucs.sch.uk
Thursday 21st October

Dear Parents,

Firstly, I would like to thank everyone who returned our recent parents’ questionnaire. Forty six questionnaires were returned by the deadline of 15th October. If you have not returned yours then please do so - we will still happily receive them.

We are delighted with the very positive nature of the responses. It is heartening to know that you appreciate the things we are trying to do to make your child’s educational experience the best it can be. Some of the comments received are quoted below for you to enjoy as much as we did!

“The good features of the school are too many to list…”

“My child loves it in Reception.”

“A very welcoming school.”

“A family-like atmosphere.”

“Children are happy and confident.”

“I am very happy with the way the school is run.”

“A safe environment.”

“The building is a great space.”

“My child is encouraged to excel.”

”Every child receives care and attention.”

Thank you also for your comments on what we can try to improve. It is always useful to have another perspective on these issues - or even 46 perspectives!

Some of the issues causing concern can be dealt with almost immediately, others will take a little while and some, although possibly desirable in an ideal world, will not be possible just yet. Please be assured we will do our very best.

One item which I can definitely deal with is to do with comments about school dinners. Several parents commented that they would like dinners to be made with ‘healthier raw materials’ and to be ‘cooked on site’. To make the situation absolutely clear, our dinners are all cooked on site daily after children have selected their meal option. Ingredients are fresh; these include fresh fruit and vegetables and meat which is delivered by a local butcher. I can personally testify to the quality of the meat as I was the ‘official taster’ for the new beef joints! Other parents commented that they were unable to choose the meal for their child. If you wish to choose your child’s meal then we always send a copy of the menu and to you. Your child will still need to make his or her request via the class teacher each day but you can discuss the options with them prior to them ordering. I hope this makes the situation regarding school meals clearer.

Secondly, quite a few parents indicated that they do not know how to contact a member of the Governing Body. This is something which you should be able to do if you wish to discuss a matter at school with someone other than the teachers or me. The Governing Body comprises representatives from the staff body, parents, the local community and the local authority, in this case Gloucestershire County Council. There are, at present, several parent Governors on the board. These are people you may approach with any comments or concerns about school. If you wish to contact another member of the Governing Body then you can approach the clerk, Mr Martin Brodrick or the chairman, Mr Richard Welford. 

The members of Mickleton Primary School’s Governing Body are:-

Mr Richard Welford - Chairman –Local authority Governor

Mr John Medlyn - Local authority Governor

Mr Barry Metcalfe - Community Governor

Mrs Janet Barlow - Community Governor

Mrs Karen Smith - Parent Governor

Mrs Catherine Wallis - Parent Governor

Mrs Judith Reast - Parent Governor

Mr H Dhasee - Local authority Governor

Mr Adrian Webb - Teaching staff representative

Mrs Val Gilks - Non-teaching staff representative
Mrs Sally Geary - Headteacher

At present we are in the process of appointing three new Governors; one parent, one community and one local authority. We will keep you informed on the progress of this. 

Should you wish to contact a Governor then your first port of call should probably be a parent Governor. These parents are often to be found in the playground or you may write to them or email via school. Similarly, should you wish to address the whole Governing Body then you may write to Mr Welford or Mr Brodrick. Your concerns sent to school will always find a Governor to respond to them. I hope this helps to clarify the situation.
Several people commented on the difficulties regarding lost letters. We have decided to run a trial of an email communication system where we send all communications via email. This will be much cheaper, less time consuming and should mean that your child is not rummaging around for lost letters! PLEASE LET MRS BARNETT HAVE YOUR CURRENT EMAIL ADDRESS BEFORE 8TH NOVEMBER. If you do not have access to email then please let Mrs Barnett know so that we can continue to send hard copies. We hope that this will address another ‘little niggle’.
Once again, thank you very much for your support for Mickleton. It really is appreciated. 
Yours sincerely,

Sally Geary

Headteacher




